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ITEM IDENTIFICATION:  
School of Graduate Studies: Proposal from the Department of Curriculum, Teaching and Learning to 
offer the Master of Education (M.Ed.) Curriculum Program as a coursework only program, effective 
September 2005.  
 
JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION: 
The Committee receives for information minor changes within degree programs. 
 
PREVIOUS ACTION TAKEN: 
October 26, 2004 – Approved by the Council of the School of Graduate Studies 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 
The Department of Curriculum, Teaching and Learning (CTL) will offer the M.Ed. degree through a 
“coursework-only” option (Option IV), with a requirement of 10 half-courses to complete the degree 
(see executive summary attached). Five of the half courses would be normally undertaken in the 
program. CTL 1000 (Foundation of Curriculum) would continue as the only required course.  The 
coursework-only option will replace the current “research project” paper option (Option II -- eight 
half-courses plus a Masters Research Paper). The current research project option would continue to be 
available to students currently enrolled in the program. However, as of the 2005-6 round of 
admissions, only the coursework M.Ed. option will be offered to new applicants.  
 
The proposal is part of a longer process to more clearly differentiate the professional M.Ed. and the 
research-based M.A. degrees that was addressed in the CTL self study conducted for the OCGS 
review (2002/2003) and again as part of the CTL academic planning process in 2003/2004. The 
proposed change was developed as a result of considerable consultation with faculty and students 
over the last two years. The proposal was approved by CTL Council in May 2004, and the final 
wording of the SGS submission was again discussed by the CTL Program Advisory Committee and 
at CTL Council in September, 2004. 
 
FINANCIAL AND/OR PLANNING IMPLICATIONS: 
There are no new/additional financial resources required to implement the changes in the program. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
For Information. 


















